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Conference Planning Meeting

2 November 2002

Minutes

Attendance:
Richard Mines, President, Mercer University 

Dennis Fallon, President-Elect, The Citadel

Peter W. Hoadley, Past-President, VMI 

Shelton Houston, Secretary, University of Southern Mississippi

Laura Lackey, Vice President, Instructional Unit, Mercer University

Richard Denning, Vice President, Administrative Unit, University of Florida

Thomas Dion, Campus Representative Coordinator, The Citadel
Ken Brannan, Newsletter Editor, The Citadel

Barbara Thomas, Proceedings Editor, Southern Polytechnic State University

B.K. Hodge, Chair, Constitution & By-Laws Committee, Mississippi State University

Cecelia Wigal, Secretary, Instructional Unit, University of Tennessee at Chattanooga 

Randy Buchanan, Chair, Electrical Engineering Division, University of Southern Mississippi

Aaron Clark, Chair, Engineering Design Graphics Division, North Carolina State University

Alice Scales, Secretary, Engineering Design Graphics Division, North Carolina State University
Beth Todd, University of Alabama

1. The meeting began at 9:00 a.m. with distribution of an agenda. Members were asked to introduce themselves.

2. Before discussing conference events, Mines appointed the nominating committee for next year’s officers.  Committee was composed of Dion, Hoadley, and Hodge.  The committee report will be presented at the Spring 2003 Executive Board Meeting.

3. The national teaching award discussion was continued.  Mines will establish a committee to make recommendation at the Spring 2003 Executive Board Meeting.

4. Hodge circulated a revised draft of the constitution and by-laws.  Input will be received and a revised version will be distributed to the executive board.  After approval by the executive board, the approved version will be included in the fall newsletter.  A vote will occur at the spring luncheon business meeting.  Depending upon the outcome of the meeting, Fallon will be charged with establishing a transition team during his term as President.  Thomas suggested including a cover letter to be mailed to the section membership.  Motion by Lackey with second by Fallon.  Motion passed with voice vote.

5. Hoadley provided an update on the Transaction Journal. By acclamation, the executive board approved Hoadley to chair a review committee and establish a selection procedure to be used by the section for future submissions. Thomas suggested that division chairs be included in the selection process. For this year, the best five papers will be sent to national for possible inclusion in the ASEE Journal of Engineering Education.  Journal guidelines require an external review.  

6. Hoadley will revise award information and distribute to Brannan, Dion, and Houston.

7. The 2003 reception will be held at the Georgia Sports Hall of Fame. Banquet will occur at the Religious Life Center.  Early registration fee will be $185 and late registration will be $225.  Student registration will be $25.

8. Lackey provided an update that one hundred eleven abstracts had been received.

9. Mines stated that he would invite Frank Huband to attend the Spring Executive Board Meeting to discuss the national teaching award.

10. Discussion occurred to change conference format.  Hoadley stated that a survey conducted during the 2003 conference showed members wanted change.  Motion to establish the committee was made by Mines with second by Dion.  Motion passed by voice vote.   Committee members named were Devens, Lackey, Wigal, and Todd.  The committee is charged with making a report at the Spring Board Meeting.  

11. The host committee for the 2004 conference, Auburn University, was encouraged to have a call for papers prepared to hand out at the 2003 conference in Macon, GA.  

12. The meeting adjourned at 10:40 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,



Shelton Houston

Secretary
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